
Construction company fined after crush
injury to employee

A construction company has been fined after a worker was seriously injured
while erecting a timber frame chalet bungalow.

Chelmsford Crown Court heard that in July 2017, a worker was seriously
injured when roof trusses toppled over while being moved by crane at a site
in East Mersea, Essex.

An investigation by the Health and Safety Executive (HSE) found that
scaffolding was not installed around and within the building to enable
workers to have a safe area of work. Lifting the roof trusses in packs
created risks which were not sufficiently managed. The company and company
owner had failed to plan, manage and monitor the work under their control.

JWB (Mersea) Ltd of Westwood Drive, West Mersea, Colchester, pleaded guilty
to breaching Regulation 13(1) of The Construction (Design and Management)
Regulations 2015. The company was fined £1,000.

Company director and owner, Jason Whiting, of the same address, pleaded
guilty to breaching Section 37(1) of the Health and Safety at Work etc Act
1974. He received a six-month custodial sentence, suspended for 24 months. He
was required to do 240 hours of unpaid work. HSE was awarded full costs of
£25,627.32.

Speaking after the hearing, HSE inspector David King, said: “Lifting the roof
trusses individually and securing them permanently could have prevented this
accident. HSE is keen to increase awareness of the need to plan, manage and
monitor construction work and ensure the health and safety of construction
workers. HSE will take enforcement action if companies do not manage health
and safety on their sites, including directors.”

Further information about the duties of contractors can be found at:
http://www.hse.gov.uk/construction/cdm/2015/principal-contractors.htm
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HSE to prosecute Lightwater Valley
Attractions

The Health and Safety Executive (HSE) has informed Lightwater Valley
Attractions Ltd that it will be prosecuted after a seven-year-old boy was
ejected from a Twister ride at its theme park in North Stainley, Ripon on 30
May 2019.

Following the investigation by HSE, Lightwater Valley Attractions Ltd, of
Sherborne, Dorset, will face a charge under Section 3(1) of the Health and
Safety at Work etc. Act 1974.

HSE is currently liaising with Leeds Magistrates’ Court to fix a first
hearing date.
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The post HSE to prosecute Lightwater Valley Attractions appeared first on HSE
Media Centre.

Oil company fined £1.2m after two
workers suffer multiple burn injuries

Oil refinery company, Phillips 66 Ltd was sentenced for safety breaches after
two workers in North Lincolnshire suffered life-changing injuries from an
uncontrolled release of high pressure and high temperature steam.
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Grimsby Crown Court heard that on 30 October 2013, the two workers – one an
employee of Phillips 66 Limited, the other an apprentice – were re-assembling
high pressure steam pipework following maintenance of a steam turbine driven
pump. During the process, they were exposed to an uncontrolled release of
high pressure, high temperature steam of around 250oC. The uncontrolled
release resulted in the 53-year-old employee receiving burns to his lower
back and legs, and the 20-year-old apprentice receiving extremely serious
burns to his torso, chest, arms and legs. At the time of the incident, these
injures were life threating.

An investigation by the Health and Safety Executive (HSE) found a series of
failures with Phillips 66 Limited’s ‘safe system of work procedure’ which the
workers adhered to. A number of personnel involved in the implementation of
the company’s safe isolation procedure of the steam system had failed to
complete all the required checks and verifications to reduce the associated
risks.

Phillips 66 Ltd of Aldergate Street, London pleaded guilty to breaching
Sections 2(1) and 3(1) of the Health & Safety at Work etc Act 1974. The
company has been fined £1.2 million and ordered to pay £20,450.05 in costs.

After the hearing, HSE inspector, Jarrod King commented: “Safe systems of
work procedures are in place to ensure the health and safety of workers.
Companies should ensure that all relevant employees and personnel who are
involved in their operation and execution are suitably trained and competent
to complete their roles within the system.

“Where a significant risk gap leads to an incident which results in injury to
workers, HSE will take the appropriate enforcement action irrespective of the
size of the organisation.”
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Company fined £1.1m after worker
injured in fall from height

A London-based relocation and refurbishment company has been fined after a
worker was seriously injured when he fell from height.

Luton Crown Court heard that, on 5 September 2016, an engineer was testing a
sprinkler system for leaks at a site in Hemel Hempstead. He climbed onto an
internal roof and was inspecting the leak from an extension ladder. The
ladder slipped away from him and he fell almost three meters into the gap
between the internal roof and the external wall. The worker suffered severe
blood loss, amounting around half of his bloodstream. He required a blood
transfusion and needed 14 stiches to his head.  He also sustained fractured
vertebrae and suffered soft tissue damage.

An investigation by the Health and Safety Executive (HSE) found that
reasonably practicable measures had not been taken to prevent a fall from the
internal roof for both the engineer and other contractors working on the
roof. The investigation found that Modus Workspace Limited, the principal
contractor, had failed to discharge its duty to ensure those not in their
employment were not exposed to risks, in particular that of falling from
height.

Modus Workspace Limited of Greencoat Place, London was found guilty to
breaching Section 3 (1) of the Health and Safety at Work etc. Act 1974 and,
after a five-week trial.,The company was fined £1.1 million and ordered to
pay costs of £68,116.18.After the sentencing, HSE Inspector John Berezansky,
commented: “This case highlights the importance of taking reasonably
practicable measures when planning and managing the risks regarding work at
height within the construction industry.

“Falls from height remain one of the most common causes of work-related
fatalities and injuries in this country and the risks and control measures
associated with working at height are well known.

“The engineer’s injuries were life changing and he could have easily been
killed. This serious incident and devastation could have been avoided if
basic safety measures had been put in place.”

Further information can be found at
http://www.hse.gov.uk/construction/index.htm

http://www.hse.gov.uk/construction/safetytopics/workingatheight.htm
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Message from Chief Executive Sarah
Albon – My first International
Workers’ Memorial Day

This year, International Workers’ Memorial Day (IWMD) feels more important
than ever. It’s my first time commemorating the day both as HSE’s Chief
Executive and personally, I can’t help but think on it in the context of
these extraordinary times.

Before I started at HSE, I wasn’t that aware of the day. But clearly, it’s
significance for us, as the national workplace health and safety regulator,
really can’t be overstated. The opportunity to take a minute together (even
virtually), to reflect and to remember those who’ve died at or because of
work is so valuable and a clear reminder of why the Health and Safety
Executive exists.

I believe firmly in our mission – that no-one should get ill, be injured or
die because of work. And as I write this, I’m thinking about the key workers
who are risking their own health and wellbeing during the coronavirus
outbreak. I want to recognise them and their efforts which are so
instrumental to the national effort. The extra levels of risk they’re now
exposed to at work are in some cases unavoidable but let me be clear that all
risk must be managed appropriately. I’m proud of how hard HSE is working to
make sure employers put sensible and pragmatic approaches in place, and
keeping our guidance, based on science and evidence, updated. These efforts
are a vital part of keeping essential services going. So to my colleagues,
and all those duty holders adapting to the current circumstances, thank you.

As well as all those affected by the coronavirus outbreak, I also want to
think about everyone else we’ve lost.

In 2019, 147 people died while at work in Great Britain. That number is still
far too high. But our work is about more than numbers. Work-related deaths
fracture families, they shatter communities, and so many of them can be
avoided. In my short time as HSE’s Chief Executive, I’ve seen first-hand, the
continuing work by duty holders to assess and appropriately manage risk to
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their employees, to seek out guidance and to uphold the law so that no-one
dies as a result of work in Great Britain.

Usually, we’d mark International Workers’ Memorial Day with small ceremonies
at our offices around the country. We’d invite many of our partners and in
some cases the families of victims to join us, and together reflect on our
shared work to make our country the safest place to live and work in the
world. Unfortunately, this year, we can’t do all of that in the same way.

Instead, we’ll be commemorating the day using our social media channels to
share our message as widely as possible – that no-one should die because of
work in Great Britain. On Tuesday, using the hashtag #IWMD20, I hope you’ll
help us spread that message.

I’d also like to invite you to join HSE and people nationwide observing a
minute’s silence at 11am on Tuesday to remember the people behind the numbers
and all those who’ve been made ill, injured or died from doing their job.

Thank you.

Sarah Albon

 

The post Message from Chief Executive Sarah Albon – My first International
Workers’ Memorial Day appeared first on HSE Media Centre.
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